
RECREATION CENTER OF SUN CITY, INC. 
Club Organization Committee 

March 14, 2018 
 

Chair Dan Schroeder called the meeting to order at 10:00am in the Lakeview Center Board Room. 
 
PRESENT:  Chair Dan Schroeder, Co-Chair Sue Wilson, COC’s James Terasinski, Rita Sanders, 
Susan Edwards, Fred Schweer, Mary Scherkenbach, Nancy Nixon, Connie Sherman, Pat Clucker, 
Bernice Darish, Carl Stein, Darrell Hogg 
 
INTRODUCTIONS:  None 
 
RCSC STAFF:  None   
 
GUESTS:  RCSC Board President Jerry DeLano, Cardholder Carol Breeden 
 
Approval of Prior Meeting Summary:  The February 14, 2018 Meeting Summary was approved as 
presented. 
 
Report by Myrna DeBruyne, Member Services Coordinator:  Myrna’s report was distributed to 
the Committee for review and reads: 

As of March 9, 2018 three clubs have not turned in their 2018 Officers List. Club COC, please 
contact your club and have them bring their list to the Clubs Office. 

97 clubs have submitted their Membership Rosters.  A list of those clubs who have not turned in their 
Membership Rosters will be presented at the April COC Meeting. 7 clubs have not turned in their 
2018 financials and if not received by March 31, 2018 will receive a Board Policy Resolution #12 
violation letter. 

16 Clubs have returned their Inventory Sheets prior to the May deadline.   

Report by Dan Schroeder, Chair: Nothing to report  

Report by Sue Wilson, Co-Chair: Nothing to report 
 
COC Reports:   
 
Nancy Nixon – Nothing to report 
 
Rita Sanders – Asked if a child guest could use equipment where training is needed.  Response was 
that all members and guests must comply with the clubs rules and regulations regarding training. 
 
James Terasinski – Nothing to report 
 
Susan Edwards – Asked what was being done regarding one of her clubs needing more space and 
Chair Schroeder responded that this was still being looking into. 
 
Fred Schweer – Nothing to report 
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Mary Scherkenbach – Nothing to report 
 
Connie Sherman – Nothing to report 
 
Bernice Darish – Informed the Committee that the Piano Club is having a mixed concert at Sundial. 
 
Pat Clucker – Nothing to report 
 
Carl Stein – Nothing to report  
 
Darrell Hogg – Inquired about the restriction on bringing food and /or drink into Bell and if it applied 
only to the bowling alley or also the social halls.   Chair Schroeder responded that this policy has 
been in effect for some time and it applies to the bowling alleys during the restaurants hours of 
operation. 
 
Old Business:  Chair Schroeder reminded the COC’s that they can only attend a clubs board or 
general membership meeting if invited by a board or club member and can only speak if recognized 
by the chair. 
 
New Business:  None 
 
Announcements:  Committee member Darrell Hogg informed the committee that the Lawn Bowling 
Clubs are sponsoring the 2018 US Open in November and there will be people participating from 11 
different countries. 
 
Adjournment:   The meeting adjourned at 10:24am. 
 
Next Meeting:   April 11, 2018 at 10:00am – Lakeview Board Room 
 

Respectfully Submitted,   

 

Nancy Abbey Nixon, Secretary   
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